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November 2015 

The Trinity Window 

TRINITY UNITED METHODIST CHURCH, 903 FOREST AVENUE, HENRICO, VA 23229 

Pastor’s Corner 
 

“The heavens are telling the glory of God; 

and the firmament proclaims his handiwork.” 

                                     Psalm 19:1 
 

Psalm 19 is one of my very favorite psalms.  I often think 
of it on these cool autumn mornings. Walking out to the 
curb to get the morning paper I look up, see the constella-
tions, and I am reminded of the glory of God.  Which 
brings me to the Dillard Forum… 
 

“The Dillard Forum is a ministry of Trinity United Meth-
odist Church designed to examine how faith communities 
speak to the 21st century,”  so says our brochure.  Allow 
me to elaborate:  The Dillard Forum encourages us to 
grow in faith (as in Connect to God, Grow in faith, Serve 
the world.) Named in honor and memory of Dr. F. Douglas 
Dillard, Jr. the Forum pushes us to critical thinking and 
reflection.  I am very excited about this year’s Dillard Fo-
rum. 
 

Dr. R. Kendall Soulen will be lecturing on Glorious God, 
Magnificent Universe; Contemporary Issues in Science 

and Christian Faith. Dr. Soulen is Professor of Systematic 
Theology at Wesley Theological Seminary.  (As a loyal 
Dukie I am traditionally rather miserly in my praise of that 
particular institution.  But I will say that Soulen is truly 
one of their shining stars!)  You will find that his consider-
able scholarship is complemented by his insight and depth 
of thought.  As a lecturer he is engaging and approachable.  
And, of course, his subject is timely and very important. 
 

Kendall is also a friend.  It is a joy and a privilege to be 
welcoming him here at Trinity.  The Dillard Forum is a 
“must attend” event.  This year will be great (okay, every 
year it is great, but this year it will be especially so.)  Join 
me for this year’s Dillard Forum, November 8-9. 
Please note the details in the accompanying notice. 
 

  Blessings, 
 

 

  

The Dillard Forum to  

present  

Dr. R. Kendall Soulen 
 

 Ever wonder how science and religion can be rec-
onciled?  How evolution and creation fit together?  Come 
hear Dr. R. Kendall Soulen speak at the 2015 Dillard Fo-
rum November 8-9.  His lectures will focus on the topic 
“Glorious God, Magnificent Universe: Contemporary Is-
sues in Science and Christian Faith.”  Dr. Soulen is profes-
sor of Systematic Theology at Wesley Theological Semi-
nary in Washington, D.C. and has devoted much of his 
scholarship to Christian theology and contemporary cul-
ture.  Dr. Soulen is an elder in the Virginia Conference of 
the United Methodist Church and in June was elected dele-
gate to the 2016 General Conference.   
 Dr. Soulen will present a different lecture and dis-
cussion at each session of the Dillard Forum, all related to 
the overall theme, “Glorious God, Magnificent Universe.”  
On Sunday morning, November 8, his first lecture will 
take place in the sanctuary at 9:30 AM with ”Soulmates:  
Why Science and Christian Faith Fight but Won’t Get Di-
vorced.”  He will follow that on Sunday evening at 7:00 
PM with “In the Beginning:  God and the Fine-Tuned Uni-
verse.”  Monday’s noontime lecture over lunch in Trinity 
Hall is “In the Image of God:  Human Uniqueness and 
Evolution.”   The closing lecture and discussion in the 
sanctuary Monday night at 7:00 PM is “Goodwill to All:  
Christian Faith and Life on Other Worlds.” 
 Plan to attend the Dillard Forum this year; your 
faith and your mind will be stretched and strengthened. 

Remember to turn 

your clocks back an 

hour on Sunday, 

November 1! 
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Our JourneyGroup leaders will meet on Saturday,  
November 7, 9:30 – 11:30 AM in Room 323.   
Please make sure your JourneyGroup is represented at this 
meeting. 

63rd Harvest Day  
 

Let us gather together as a family for a special morning of 
worship on Tuesday, November 10.   We welcome this 
year’s special guest speaker Rev. Amy Lenow, who cur-
rently serves as an Associate Staff member at VIPCARE 
(The Virginia Institute of Pastoral Care).  Our scriptural 
theme is taken from John 13:34 “ A new commandment I 
give to you that you love one another; just as I have loved 
you, you are also to love one another.” 
 

Registration is in the Welcome Center at 9:30 AM; Medi-
tation & Worship in the Sanctuary at 9:45; and our special 
Southern Brunch, prepared by Kelly Kindle, in Trinity 
Hall at 11:00 AM.  Reservation forms ($10, payable to 
TUMW) are available in the Welcome Center.  The first 
50 registered attendees to arrive will receive a free 
TUMW cookbook.  Thereafter the cookbooks cost $10 
each, with $6 to benefit Trinity Youth and $4 for special 
mission work of UMW or Trinity.  The offering recipients 
this year are All God’s Children Camp and The Mattaponi 
Healing Eagle Clinic. 

Veterans Pancake 

Breakfast 
  

On Sunday, November 15, the Out-
reach Class will present the annual Veterans Pancake 
Breakfast. This year our guest speaker will be Dr. Bruce 
Heilman, former president of the University of Richmond 
and a veteran of World War II. The program will focus on 
our World War II veterans from Trinity. If you or a spouse 
served our country during World War II, please contact 
Mike Cross 741-1600, John Henderson 282-3428, or Bill 
Pike 285-2501. We want to document their name, branch 
of service, rank and duration of their service. 
  

As in years past, we will serve breakfast from 7:30 to 
9:30 AM in Trinity Hall. Pancakes, bacon, baked apples, 
coffee, juice will be served. Cost is $5 per person or $15 
per family. The program will start at 9:30 AM. We look 
forward to having you with us this year to celebrate the 
women and men who have served our country.  

Trinity Moms and More 
November 3 and November 17 

9:15 – 11:15 AM 
 

Moms and More is a great way to con-
nect to Trinity!  Moms and More is a group that provides 
support and fellowship for mothers and caregivers in all 
stages of parenthood. We meet twice a month – in Novem-
ber we will meet on Tuesday, November 3 and Tuesday, 
November 17. On November 3 we will have a fit4mom 
workout and our speaker on November 17 will be Suzanne 
Hanky from Collaborative Parenting of Richmond. Bring 
all of your questions!   
We hope you will join us! We provide free childcare and 
there is no commitment or fee to join. Contact Krystal 
Hawke for more information at  
trinitymomsandmore@gmail.com.   

Westminster Canterbury Visit 
  

Join Trinity members as we visit our members in resi-
dence at Westminster Canterbury on November 17.  We 
will celebrate Fall season and being together with celebra-
tion beginning in the Jaqueline Room at 2:30 PM followed 
by music and Communion in their beautiful chapel.  If you 
would like to volunteer to help with refreshments or be a 
part of the group going from Trinity, contact Nancy Owen 
at 740-7615 or neowen1@verizon.net. 

Young at Heart Outing to the  

University of Richmond 
 

Come join our Young at Heart ministry 
as we travel to the University of Rich-

mond on Tuesday, November 24. We will have a guided 
tour of Cannon Chapel, a tour of the Wilton Interfaith Cen-
ter followed by lunch in Heilman Commons. Cost is $8.50 
per person for the lunch buffet.    We will meet at Trinity at 
9:30 AM to carpool. Interested persons can register with 
Nancy Kindervater, kindergolf@verizon.net. 

How to Reach New People 
 

In September, a team from Trinity attended 
the How to Reach New People seminar and 
learned about the importance of increasing 
our church's presence and visibility in the 

community.  This will be discussed further at the Town 
Hall meeting on Sunday, November 1. 
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Sunday, November 29 

5:30 – 7 PM 
Share the Adventure as we prepare to journey through the 
Advent season.  At this event you will design and craft an 
Advent wreath, enjoy a festive meal, rejoice as we cele-
brate the first Sunday in Advent with inspiring worship 
featuring the Children’s Choirs and more. Cost are as 
follows: Adults $10  
 Child (2-8 years old)  $8  
 Immediate family limit $30. 
Advance reservations are requested at 
www.signupgenius.com/go/70a0d45a4a829a46-advent/ 
or by contacting Leila Denton ldenton@trinityumc.net, 
288-6057, ext. 208. Payment given to Leila or at the door 
on November 25.  Please bring evergreens & clippers (if 
you have them).  If you have questions or are interested 
in helping to prepare for this event, contact Leila. 

Thanksgiving Eve Service 

Wednesday, November 25 

6:45 PM 

Trinity’s Sanctuary 
 

One of  Trinity’s most beloved traditions is our Thanksgiv-
ing Eve Service.  Come join us as we gather to praise God 
for His many blessings.  Three of our laity, Bob Ar-
gabright, Julia Warren and Garrett Oguich will share what 
Thanksgiving means to them.  All are welcome. 

Mission Footprint 5K 

Thanks!!! 
 

Even though we had a soggy day for the 5K, 
your participation raised $6,539.38. That 
means we will send checks in the amount of 
$1,307.87 to Camp Alkulana, Westview on 

the James, CARITAS, CrossOver Ministry, and the Mi-
cah Initiative. We appreciate all of your support!!!  

Do you suffer from 

PPHCS?  

If so, Kelly To The  

Rescue! 
 

 Do you ever find at Christmas that your focus on 
the birth of Jesus is distracted with all of the commercial 
hoopla? No matter how efficient you attempt to be with 
shopping, decorating, and cooking, these time drainers are 
distractions. 
 Well, maybe this Christmas the Outreach Class in 
cooperation with our Church Caterer, Kelly Kindle can 
help reduce your PPHCS (Pre-Post-Holiday Cooking 
Stress). Starting November 1, we will take orders for just 
the right food items for your family. 
 For that holiday gathering with friends or the of-
fice party, we’re offering two great appetizers: Spinach 
Puffs or Sausage Pinwheels. Need a quick hearty dinner on 
a cold winter night?  Our Vegetarian Chili or Baked Ziti 
could warm even the heart of Scrooge, and for those early 
risers at your house, our Christmas Morning Breakfast 
Casserole and Cranberry Eggnog Scones define delicious 
eloquence.  
 Recipe descriptions, prices, and how to place your 
order are forthcoming. Proceeds from PPHCS will be used 
to assist local families in need during this Christmas sea-
son. Orders must be placed by 11:59 PM on Wednesday, 
November 25.  Pick up for the orders will be Sunday, De-
cember 6 from 8 AM to 1PM in Trinity Hall Kitchen. 

Child Protection 
 

For several years, Trinity’s Child Protection Policy has 
been in place. The purpose of the policy is to insure a safe 
environment for all children and youth who participate in 
multiple programs with adult supervision. We have a re-
sponsibility for all adults who are working with or super-
vising our youth to complete the required protocols in the 
Child Protection Policy. Overall, we have done good work 
in implementing and maintaining the procedures, but we 
also must understand there are no exceptions in complet-
ing the requirements. Everyone is held to the same stand-
ard. Failure to comply with the Policy creates a risk for 
our children and a potential financial impact for the 
church. Information about the Child Protection Policy and 
the requirements can be found on Trinity’s website. 
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Trustees Update 
 

On Monday, September 14, our Trustees met and elected Tom Kellam as Chairman, and Susie Hilde-
brand, as Vice Chairman. Our current roster of Trustees is as follows: Andrea Wortzel, Helen Culley, 
Trip Robins, Jason Coats, John Taylor, Jim Crowder, Clay Whitley, and Kevin Mottley, attorney. Dur-
ing the last four years in collaboration with Church Council, the Finance Committee, the Trinity Foun-
dation, and the Preschool leadership, 40 improvements have been made to the building and grounds. A 
list of these improvements can be found on the church’s website. Many of the completed items were the 

direct result of financial support from our congregation. The Trustees are grateful for your financial support.  See the full 
list of improvements online at: trinityumc.net/2015-trustees-update and for your convenience listed below: 
 

1    Steeple replaced 
2    Dishwasher Trinity Hall kitchen replaced 
3    New stage curtains and window treatments Trinity Hall 
4    Three separate window projects: Eaton Hall, lower level of Preschool, and Trinity Hall 
5    New sound and media systems, Sanctuary and Trinity Hall 
6    Parking lots resealed/remarked 
7    HVAC unit replaced Trinity Hall roof 
8    Two automated doors installed Trinity Hall/Welcome Center 
9    Interior lighting project 
10  Annual floor care, Trinity Hall 
11  Memorial garden floor brickwork repaired 
12  Stuart Hall entrance landing repaired 
13  Masonry repairs made exterior building 
14  Sump pumps repaired, Eaton Hall mechanical room 
15  Water treatment system improved, boilers Eaton Hall 
16  Staff computers upgraded 
17  Pew cushions replaced 
18  Information monitors installed 
19  Display cases improved for archived materials 
20  TV monitors installed in 6 classrooms 
21  Grounds maintenance contract properly implemented 
22  Lighting restored Bicentennial Garden 
23  Sprinkler system installed Memorial Garden area 
24  Exterior signage improved, Forest Avenue      

25  Security access improved main office door and Preschool door 
26  Assorted interior/exterior painting projects 
27  Trinity Hall women’s restroom appearance improved 
28  Safety improvements made flooring area of cooling tower section 
29  Grounds Stuart Hall Road side maintained 
30  Flooring improved several sections of the Preschool/education wing 
31  Steeple cross and historical tablet projects, Welcome Center 
32  Exterior electrical access improved, Forest Avenue 
33  Exterior water access improved, Rock Creek Road side 
34  Decluttering of storage areas ongoing 
35  Replaced three dead hot water heaters 
36  Properly implemented storm drain contract Rock Creek Road lots 
37  Main office door replaced panic bar and door lock 
38  Backstage lighting improved over sound/media systems 
39  Sections of playground equipment improved 
40  Mini kitchen removed converted to lost and found space 
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Trinity Youth Ministry 

November Calendar 
 

November 1 Youth Group, 5-6:30 PM, The Great Pumpkin  
  Games!  Come to Youth Group ready to get messy! 
  We’re going to  put some of the leftover pumpkins to 
  good use! 
November 8 Serve TYM, 1-4 PM Leaf Raking! Join us for a fun 
  afternoon of raking leaves! We’ll meet at the  
  church, rake some leaves for Trinity members, and 
  return to Trinity.  Please bring rakes and bags! Parents, 
  look for the Sign Up  Genius in weekly TYM  
  emails to sign up to drive! 
November 15 Serve TYM, 4-6 PM, Lego Fest! Look for the Sign 
  Up Genius in weekly TYM emails to sign up to  
                           participate in Lego Fest! There is no regular Youth 
  Group tonight so that we can help the Children’s 
  Ministry with Lego Fest.  Sign up to help the children 
  of Trinity build incredible things with their  
  imaginations! 
November 22 No Youth Group 
November 29 Advent Adventure, 5:30-7 PM. Come celebrate the 
  beginning of Advent with your family! There will be 
  no Youth Group tonight so that youth and their  
  families can participate in Advent Adventure. Make an 
  Advent wreath, share a meal, and join in worship! 
  Cost is $10/adult, $8/child, or $30/family. Please 
  bring evergreens and clippers if you have them.  
  Email Leila Denton at ldenton@trinityumc.net  
  for more info or to volunteer to help!  
 

High School Youth Small Groups 
 

HS Girls Small Group meets every Tuesday, 6-
7:30 PM at the Short Pump Panera. This group 
is led by Meredith Kendrick and Melissa 
Holmes. 
 

HS Guys Small Group meets every Tuesday, 6-
8 PM at Two Guys Pizza in Short Pump. This 
group is led by Brian Clayton and Dan Berlin. 
For more information on High School Youth 
Small Groups, email Brian at  
bclayton@trinityumc.net. 

Thursday Night Youth Bible StudyThursday Night Youth Bible StudyThursday Night Youth Bible StudyThursday Night Youth Bible Study    
    

If you’re looking for an opportunity to learn 
more about Jesus and the Bible, come to Thurs-
day night Bible Study at Martin’s in Short 
Pump. We meet upstairs in the Martin’s café 
area, 6:30-8 PM every Thursday night. Bring 
some money if you want to buy dinner at Mar-
tin’s! 
 

Note: We will not hold Bible Study on Novem-

ber 19 or 26.  

Youth Service Opportunities 
 

VA Home Bowling 
This is a great community service opportunity! We help some resi-
dents of the Virginia Home, who are in wheelchairs, bowl. It's fun, 
and residents really enjoy it! Come join us!  The next date is Novem-
ber 14. 
 

Miracle League 
The mission of the Miracle League is to offer accessible recreational 
opportunities for children with special needs so that they can partici-
pate in a team sport as a member of an organized baseball league.  
The goal is to provide a safe, structured environment geared towards 
their unique talents and abilities.  
 

Visit trinityumc.net/youth-service-projects to sign up! 

Family Pizza  

Fellowship 
Sundays After Youth Group 

  
  
  

 

 

Can’t get enough of your favorite people at 

youth group? If you’ve got time, Youth and 

their families are invited to join us afterward at 

Christian’s Pizza in the Village Shopping Cen-

ter (Three Chopt & Patterson) for dinner and 

more fellowship!  You have to arrange your 

own transportation, but there are plenty of peo-

ple to carpool with!   
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Children At Trinity 

Mission Kids 
 

We had a wonderful time at Richmond 
Animal League and they loved the dog 
toys we made!   
Upcoming Dates: 

• November 1: We will be meeting at 5:00 PM in Room 
300 to create the Gift Tree Ornaments and prepare a 
treat for the Central UMC Kids Club.  Then we will 
share dinner.  

• November 8:  3:30 – 6 PM We will travel to Central 
UMC for Kids Club program and snack dinner. 

• November 15:  Lego Event with parents 
• November 29:  Advent Adventure with parents 
• December 7:  1:15 – 3 PM Caroling with the whole 

church. 
For safety reasons, parents should always come to drop off 
and pick up kids.  A permission form for 2015/16 for each 
child is required for field trips.  All parents will be prepar-
ing snack meals and acting as helpers/chaperones for activ-
ities/field trips, so will need to be Child Protection Policy 
compliant.  Contact Leila Denton at 288-6057 ext. 208 if 
you have any questions. 

W.I.F.F. Classes Completed 
 

On November 1 the WIFF (Worship 
Instruction For First graders) class will 
complete six weeks of worship instruc-
tion.  Congratulations to this great class!  
The children will take home a booklet 

that will help them continue to learn.  Support children’s 
faith development and worship experience by welcoming 
all children to worship. 

Upward Basketball and  

Cheering  
 

Registration for Upward ends November 1.   
Register your child for the 2016 season now at  
https://registration.upward.org/UPW59507. Required eval-
uations for those that are signing up for the first time this 
year are October 31 (9 AM to noon) or November 6 (6 – 8 
PM). Practices start in early December, and games are 
played in January and February. Please consider getting 
involved as a coach, referee, or prayer partner. Have ques-
tions? Email trinityupward@gmail.com or visit the 
church's website: http://trinityumc.net/upward-sports.   

*Sunday, November 15 
*4:00 to 5:30 PM 
*For everyone ages N4-5th Grade 
*RSVP to ldenton@trinityumc.net. Please include names 
and ages of children attending. 
 

Spread the word and bring your friends to Trinity’s first 
Lego Fest! Our builders will learn how to connect with 
God, and their friends, through fun Lego games and chal-
lenges! We’ll also have lots of pizza…so plan to have din-
ner with us!  We hope you can join us!!! 
*Donations will be collected at the door to help defray 
expenses.  

Trinity will be presenting Bibles to our third graders on 
November 22. Join us to celebrate and support our third 
graders as they continue to study, learn and understand the 
significance of God’s word.  Each year, the McClure Bi-
ble Study Sunday School Class faithfully supports this 
most important event by collecting funds to cover the cost 
of the Bibles.  We are so grateful for the generous dona-
tions and continued support. 
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Health & Well-

Being Ministry 

Blood Pressure Screening 
 

Blood pressure screening is a good monitor-
ing tool and is highly recommended, espe-

cially if you are taking high blood pressure medicine.  
Blood pressure screenings are held in the Parlor on the 
second Sunday of each month after each service. 
The hours on each Sunday are 9:00 – 9:30 AM, 10:30 -
11:00 AM and 12:00 – 12:30 PM. For questions contact 
Kathy Barksdale at 288-0239.   

________________________ 

 

Blood Drive 
 

The Blood Drive Committee thanks Trinity members for 
an outstanding drive on Sunday, October 11.  We exceed-
ed our goal with 45 participants, 6 deferrals and 4 folks 
who gave double reds.  We brought back 43 lifesaving 
blood products!   Each blood product donated helps save 
three lives.  Two of our youth participated this time.  
Please mark your calendar for our next drive Sunday, 
January 10 from 8 AM – 12:30 PM in Trinity Hall.  To 
make your appointment for January, contact Mary Hetzel 
hetzelmary@comcast.net 282-5872h or visit 
www.vadonor.org.  

___________________ 

 

Healthy Eating during the Holidays 

Thanksgiving through New Years’ 
  

Presented by  
Michele Bedwell, Registered Dietician,  

McGuire VA Medical Center 
  

Wednesday, November 4 

6:30-7:30 PM 

 Mastin Room 
  

Come learn how to make healthy eating choices during 
the Holidays. 

  

Questions: Contact Kathy Barksdale at 288-0239 or  
e-mail k_lbarksdale@verizon.net 

The Hermitage 
 

The Hermitage Bazaar and Bake Sale in Octo-
ber was a huge success, thanks to the wonder-
ful support of Trinity through donations of 

clothing and delicious baked items. 
The next Country Store sale will be on December 4, from 
10:30 AM to 2:30 PM. 

Children At Trinity 

2015 Children’s Advent Food 

Drive 
Giving Gifts to Our Neighbors 

 

Each Sunday in Advent children are invited to bring a food 
item which will be assigned by grade level (look for flyers 
through Sunday School and emails closer to the first Sun-
day in Advent.)  We would like to ensure that people in the 
Sherbourne community have enough to eat this winter.  
Remember to bring items that are ready to eat, such as pop 
top cans and no glass, please.  The Advent season is a 
wonderful time to remind our children that it is more im-
portant to give than to receive.  If you have any questions, 
contact Betsy Estes at mbmestes@verizon.net or 432-4905 
or Leila Denton at ldenton@trinityumc.net or 288-6057, 
ext. 208 

Children’s Christmas Pageant 

  
The Children’s Christmas Pageant is 
December 20 at 4 PM.  All N4 – 5th 
grade children are invited to participate.  

Registration forms at http://trinityumc.net/children under 
Children’s Christmas Pageant Registration.  More in-
formation and conditions are outlined on the registration 
forms. To be considered for a speaking/acting part, regis-
tration forms need to be in by November 4.   Parts will be 
assigned November 22. Questions?  Deanna McCullough 
- 364-2721 or deannamccullough1@verizon.net or Mary 
Holland Thompson – 967-2156 or 
two_spidurs@yahoo.com. 

Manger Build 
 

Calling all Dads and 
Granddads!! Bring your 
children/grandchildren to 
Trinity Hall on Saturday 
December 12, from 10:30 
AM until finished, and 

build a manger.  All you need to bring are hammers, drills, 
a smile and partnership with your kids to work hand-in-
hand in building our ultimate Christmas symbol, a man-
ger. This is a must do event with your kids to share the 
reason for our season and put into perspective the won-
drous nature of Christmas.  We look forward to participat-
ing in this activity together!! 
 

Manger kits will be provided and a $20 donation is re-
quested.  Email Jonathan Kennedy at jkhoki@yahoo.com 
to RSVP to make sure we have enough mangers for each 
family. 
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Serve Opportunities 
Old Phones Needed 

 

Please donate your old cell phones (with chargers, without service contracts, and with personal information removed) to 
the YWCA’s Women’s Advocacy Program to be given to survivors of abuse to call 911.  Bring them to Missions Central, 
the room down the hall from the church office toward the sanctuary, and leave them in the designated receptacle 
there.  This is a great way to recycle and could save someone’s life! 
  (Anne Burch, 270-1661) 
 

__________________________ 

 

Micah 
 

Interested in volunteering at Oak Grove Elementary?   Plan to attend a free New Volunteer Orientation & Training Tues-
day, November 10 at 5:00 PM at the Virginia Mentoring Partnership Office, 2500 West Broad Street, 3rd Floor (inside 
Science Museum bldg.) Register online at www.vamentoring.org/training   and use the promo code “2015 Micah.” 
 

The Micah Association will hold a lunch meeting on Thursday, November 12 at Ebenezer Baptist Church, 216 West 
Leigh Street, 23220.  Doors will open at 11:30 AM.  Our speaker, Principal Kiwana Yates of Carver Elementary, will dis-
cuss The Positive Impact of Parental Involvement on Student Learning.  Please contact Micah Program Director at 783-
7903 ext. 24 for information on lunch reservation; cost $10. 

______________________________ 

 

Thanksgiving Meals 
 

We invite Trinity members to provide food items for a Thanksgiving meal for families of selected Oak Grove Bellemeade 
Elementary School students who receive FeedMore weekend food backpacks. Please pick up your provided bag with sug-
gested list and Thanksgiving card for your family (in which you will enclose a $20 gift card for a turkey or ham). Bags 
will be available in the Welcome Center on Sunday, November 1 and November 8 and are to be returned to the Welcome 
Center on Sunday morning November 15. 

_________________________________ 

 

Sherbourne Food Pantry News 
 

 This past summer the Sherbourne Food Pantry served over 2,000 people in about 735 families. Sherbourne United 
Methodist Church is itself a very small congregation and relies not only on its own members, but on other churches to do-
nate food. During June, July, and August, Sherbourne received 5,453 pounds of food from congregations including Trini-
ty. In addition to providing fresh vegetables in August, Shalom Farms donated 200 pounds of sweet potatoes that we were 
able to deliver to Sherbourne in late September. Those potatoes were gone in 2 hours!   
 During this time of the year, Sherbourne would like to provide each family they serve with a canned ham and 
"holiday fixings," including such items as green beans, corn, peas, instant potatoes, stuffing, gravy, brownie, cake and 
cookie mixes, cake icing, and pudding. While we place emphasis on donating food on the first Sunday of the month, do-
nations are always welcome. You can bring nonperishable items to the Mission Central anytime.  
 Please remember this mission in your prayers and with your donations.   



9 

 

Calendar Highlights 
November 

 

Every Sunday 

8:15 AM - Traditional Worship Service 

9:30 AM - Contemporary Worship Service 

9:30 & 10:45 AM - Sunday School 

11:00 AM - Traditional Worship Service 
 

Every Wednesday 

12:30 PM  -  Midweek Communion Service 

5:30 PM  -  WFN Dinner 
 

Sunday, November 1 

Communion Sunday/Sherbourne Collection 
All Saints Day 
12:00 PM  -  Town Hall Meeting 
5:00 PM  -  Mission Kids  
 

Monday, November 2 

5:30 PM  -  Trustees 
 

Sunday, November 8 

9:30 AM  -  Dillard Forum 
3:30 PM  -  Mission Kids 
5:30 PM  -  Finance Committee 
7:00 PM  -  Dillard Forum 
 

Monday, November 9 

12:00 PM  -  Dillard Forum 
7:00 PM  -  Dillard Forum 
 

Tuesday, November 10 

10:00 AM  -  UMW Harvest Day 
7:00 PM  -  PreSchool Committee Meeting 
 

Sunday, November 15 

7:30 AM  -  Veterans Pancake Breakfast 
4:00 PM  -  Lego Fest  
5:30 PM  -  Connect Team 
7:00 PM  -  Creation Care 
7:00 PM  -  Church Council 
 

Monday, November 16 

7:00 PM  -  SPR Meeting 
 

Tuesday, November 17 

2:305 PM  -  Westminster Canterbury Celebration 
 

Thursday, November 19 

1:30 PM  -  Mature Men 
 

Tuesday, November 24 

9:30 AM  -  Young at Heart go to U of R 
 

Wednesday, November 25 

6:45 PM  -  Thanksgiving Eve Service 
 

Thursday, November 26 & Friday, November 27 

Church Office Closed for Thanksgiving 
 

Sunday, November 29 

1st Sunday of Advent 
5:30 PM  -  Advent Adventure 

 
 

Joys and Concerns 
 

Baptisms 
  

Quinn Green, Silas Green, Gray Mathews,  

Foster Ockerman  
 

New Members 
  

Mary Anne Noland, Ben Sunderlin, Kate Rogers,  

Matt Green, Rob Barricklow, Rebecca Barricklow  
 

  Our sympathies to… 
 

The family of Mary Bo Gassman who died October 22 

Betty Schneider whose sister Ann Rogers died October 19 

Rebecca Worley whose grandmother died October 17 

The family of Gordon Clark, Jr. who died October 14 

The family of Millie Robinson who died October 11 

Carolyn Foster whose sister Mary Ellen Miller died Octo-

ber 6 

Betty Schneider whose sister-in-law Frances Van Brackle 

died October 2 

Doris Glisson whose son Rick Glisson died September 30  

Sara Street whose mother Marian Jones died September 

29 

The family of Judy Valentine who died September 26 

Cathy Devlin whose father Joe Crowell died September 26 

 

Anne Burch Receives Prestigious 

CrossOver Award 
 

At CrossOver’s Annual Compassionate Awards Celebra-
tion held on October 15 at the Jefferson Hotel, Anne 
Burch received the CrossOver Ministries’ 2015 Compas-
sionate Care Award for her exemplary work as a volunteer 
at CrossOver’s West End Clinic.  Over the course of the 
past seven years, Anne has given more than 1,700 hours of 
her time assisting the front office staff and training other 
volunteers. Congratulations, Anne! Your example of serv-
ant leadership is an inspiration to all of us! 
 Louise Girvin 

UMW Note Cards Availa-

ble 
 

$8/per package for 8 color photograph 
cards with envelopes.  These beautiful 

cards are wonderful to use for any occasion.  Visit us at the 
display on Sunday morning in the Welcome Center or con-
tact Sandy Cain at 747-9671 or  scain811@aol.com. 
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NEWSLETTER DEADLINE 
 

The deadline for the next Window is 
Monday, November 16, at 4 PM for events taking place 

in December.  Articles may be submitted prior to the 
deadline, and we encourage early submissions. Articles 
must be submitted in writing with the contact person’s 
name and phone number to Kim Tingler, 
ktingler@trinityumc.net. 

TRINITY’S STAFF IS HERE TO SERVE YOU 
Please call us directly by dialing 288-6057. 

 

Larry Lenow,  Pastor - 204 
 (e-mail address:  llenow@trinityumc.net) 
Thomas Lott, Associate Pastor - 205 
 (e-mail address:  tlott@trinityumc.net) 
 Bill Pike, Director of Operations - 211 
 (e-mail address: bpike@trinityumc.net) 
Jody McWilliams, Minister of Visitation 
 (email address: mcwilliams8@verizon.net) 
Judy Oguich, Minister of Adult Ministries - 206 
 (e-mail address:  joguich@trinityumc.net) 
Brian Clayton,  Director of Youth Ministries           - 207 
 (e-mail address: bclayton@trinityumc.net) 
Leila Denton, Director of Children’s Ministries - 208 
 (e-mail address:  ldenton@trinityumc.net) 
Charles Staples, Director of Music Ministries - 209 
 (e-mail address:  cstaples@trinityumc.net) 
Jay Johnson, Modern Worship Leader  -214 
 (email address: jjohnson@trinityumc.net) 
Paula Cadden, Office Administrator - 201 
 (e-mail address:  pcadden@trinityumc.net) 
Judy Niedermayer, Financial Secretary - 203 
 (e-mail address:  jniedermayer@trinityumc.net) 
Kim Tingler, Membership/Publication Secretary  - 202 
 (e-mail address:  ktingler@trinityumc.net) 
  

The Kitchen - 215 

Trinity Pre-School          288-6058 

       (email address: preschool@trinityumc.net) 
Office Fax #       282-3368 

Our Stewardship 
 

“We will be loyal to the United Methodist Church and 

uphold it by our prayers, our presence, our gifts, our ser-

vice, and our witness.” 
 

Our Presence: 
 

 
 

 

Day 10/4 
 

10/11 
 

10/18 
 

10/25 

Worship Service 446 490 498 446 

Sunday School 384 322 337 333 

Flower Tributes 
 

To have a tribute listed for someone in 
the Worship bulletin, please fill out a 
(pink) Flower Tribute form located in the 

Welcome Center (near the sofas).  We have many available 
opportunities.  Remember an anniversary, a birthday, or 
honor someone “just because.”  The cost for a tribute is 
$50. 

Gifts to Trinity 
 

Gifts were received at Trinity for: 
 

In memory of Mr. Ray Rule to Trinity Foundation 

Memorial Fund  
    

In memory of Mrs. Mildred Robinson to Trinity 

Foundation Memorial Fund  
    

In memory of Mr. F. Overton Jones to Trinity UMC 

History Project  
  

In memory of Mr. Hubel Robins, Jr. to  Trinity 
Foundation Memorial Fund  
   

In honor of Mr. Foster Ockerman to Trinity UMC 

Help us Support our 

College Students! 
 

Trinity is looking for the addresses 
of our college students so that we 
may care for them while they are 
away.  Do you have a college stu-
dent or know of one? If so, take a 
moment to email Kim Tingler at 

ktingler@trinityumc.net or write it on the attendance pads 
or jot it on a piece of paper and leave it in the church of-
fice. That way we can send cards or encouragement and 
care packages to help care for that person.  Thank you! 


